MINUTES OF BUSBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD REMOTELY ON THURSDAY 20th May 2021 AT 5:30PM
www.busbridgeparishcouncil.org.uk
The meeting opened at 5:34PM.
Present:
Dr Alison Martin, Chairman
Mr Clive Bond, Vice Chairman

Ms Hilary Westwood
Mr Mark Williams

Ms Rachel Taylor

Mr Richard Seaborne (Waverley Borough Council)
Mr Martin D'Arcy (Waverley Borough Council)

Mr Ilarion Gad, Parish Clerk
1. Public Debate
No members of public attended
2. Apologies for absence
No apologies 
3. Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 6 May 2021 have been agreed and to be signed by the Chairman and emailed to the clerk
4. Disclosure of pecuniary and personal interests in any agenda item.
None
5. To discuss the amended Tuesley Farm application in the light of Natural England response.
The Council would like more clarification on the updated Tuesley Farm application. The council will review the latest version.
6. The Horizon planning IT system – Update sent by Zac Ellwood. 

The council discussed the issues with the new planning IT system that was sent by WBC Head of Planning. 
7. Consultation on rural broadband and discussing our response.
Mr Williams will prepare a response on behalf of the parish council.

8. Updating the parish council’s policies. 

The council has reviewed and updated 3 policies and published them on the website. The council will work on updating the rest of the policies. 
9. Planning Applications

The council has formally approved the parish council’s comments on the following planning applications already submitted to WBC:

· PRA/2021/01004 – Windfield
10. Councillors’ reports

Dr Martin: Website, Milford Hospital

Councillors agreed to continue updating the procedures and protocols currently on the website and that Dr Martin would circulate them to the members for discussion.
Ms Westwood: Cheshire Home/ Joint Burial Committee
Ms Westwood contacted the deputy manager of Cheshire Home, who informed her of putting a new isolation unit for learning disabilities. Nothing to report on JBC
Mr Bond: Joint Burial Committee/ Leithfield Park

Leithfield Park Residents have agreed to install a defibrillator within their area. Mr Bond is collecting information from the supplier on the installation process. 

Ms Taylor: Winkworth Arboretum / Footpaths
Ms Taylor has spoken with Winkworth Arboretum manager, who informed her that the visitors’ centre plan has advanced but currently on hold. Nothing to report of footpaths. 
Mr Williams: Godalming planning committee/ Public Transport
Reduced bus services are running due to COVID-19 restriction 
11. Finance report

Clerk reported on parish council’s cash balances, budget, and a recent bank reconciliation.

The following payments have been approved:

· Chq 492 dated 28.4.21 finance software £622.80

· Chq 493 dated 29.4.21 website maintenance £150

· Chq 494 dated 30.4.21 clerk’s sal and exp for April £313.90

· Chq 495 dated 30.4.21 JBC 1st instalment £1155

Vouchers and bank statements will be available for inspection.
12. Date of next meeting.
The Council agreed to meet on 17 June 2021 at 5:30

Meeting closed at 6:25pm
